Budget Group members:  It has been the practice in prior years that

the budget group notes are summary in nature and, in order to protect

your individual ability to participate most effectively, are not

attributed unless otherwise desired.  The draft below has been

prepared under that assumption.  Please advise if any of you wish to

change that practice.  The notes will be posted on the ICANN website

after release by the budget group at its subsequent meeting.

--------------

Draft for Budget Group Review and Release

ICANN Budget Group

Summary Notes of Teleconference - January 29, 2001

The Budget Group met by teleconference on January 29, 2001 at 1 pm

PST.  The participants were:

Members:

Dr. W. Black, United Kingdom (ccTLD Registries)

Peter de Blanc, Virgin Islands (ccTLD Registries)

Bill Semich, WorldNames, Inc. (ccTLD Registries)

Sloan Gaon, RegistryPro (Unsponsored TLD Registries)

Chuck Gomes, VeriSign Global Registry Svcs  (Unsponsored TLD Registries)

Steve Juarez, G.Paul Getty Trust (Sponsored TLD Registries)

Rob Hall, CAIP (Accred.Registrars)

Maureen Ruppert, Alabanza, d/b/a/BulkRegister.com  (Accred.Registrars)

John Tai, Dotster.com (Accred.Registrars)

Axel Pawlik, RIPE NCC (RIRs)

Robert Stratton, ARIN (RIRs)

Paul Wilson, APNIC  (RIRs)

Guests:  Geoff Huston (APNIC), Ray Plizak (ARIN)

Staff:  Mike Roberts, Diane Schroeder

Mike Roberts opened the teleconference by providing background on the

ICANN budget process, including:

- The status of ICANN's current fiscal year budget at the midpoint of the

year;

- Comments on the budget process and schedule as outlined in the

Budget Group nomination document,

- Comments on relationship of Budget Group to Finance Committee and the

Board.

A question was asked as to when the information provided to the

Budget Group can be taken back to the constituencies.  Mike Roberts

responded that preliminary schedules distributed to the Budget Group

should be held in confidence until they have been reviewed and

possible errors or omissions corrected.  The first budget document

that will be posted publicly is the Preliminary Budget, an early

version of which will go to the Budget Group on February 9, and the

public version of which is scheduled to be posted approximately

February 19.  Also, a set of Financial Statements as of December 31

is being prepared by ICANN's accountants and will be posted as soon

as it is available, expected to be by February 15.

Diane Schroeder reviewed the dates for the Budget Process and the

proposed meetings and teleconferences.  The Budget Group and the

Finance Committee will hold a joint meeting in Melbourne on the

afternoon of Friday, March 9.

Mike Roberts requested comments from the Budget Group on the

substantial revisions which have been proposed to ICANN's revenue

structure.

Mike then reviewed the midyear Budget Report (Schedule A).  He

explained the division of the budget between continuing expense and

one-time items.  For instance, the TLD review process has skewed this

year's financials, creating a favorable position despite the core

budget having been in a loss position in the first half of the year.

A number of questions were asked and answered regarding details of

the schedule and its notes.

A question was asked about the assumption that the budgeted revenue

of $1.496 million from ccTLD registries would be received during the

current fiscal year.  Mike responded that in the absence of completed

agreements with the ccTLD organizations, ICANN is continuing to use

the amount adopted in the budget process last year. It is an open

question as to whether this amount of money can be raised from these

organizations.

A question was asked about the outstanding working capital loans. The

loan from Cisco Systems, which falls due Feb. 2, 2001, will be paid

on time.  The current financial planning assumption is that ICANN

will not ask for further extensions on the remaining loans, which

fall due in August and September of this year.

In response to a question, Mike described the relationship of the

Finance Committee to the Audit Committee.  The former is responsible

for budget matters and resource allocation issues generally.  The

latter is responsible for financial systems, financial statements and

audits, and for the integrity of the financial system generally.  A

member of the Budget Group pointed out an error in the text of the

Finance Committee charter as posted on the website, which has been

corrected.

A question was asked about how the revenue numbers in the budget are

determined.  Mike explained that as a result of the TFF process and

report, it is established policy that the expenses necessary to carry

out ICANN's mission and programs are reviewed carefully in each

annual budget cycle.  Once an expense total has been adopted, a

determination of the allocation of cost recovery of the expense from

revenue sources is made.  Generally speaking, revenue targets are

allocated through a consensus process of the Budget Group, the

Finance Committee (beginning this year), other stakeholders, and the

Board.  It is an inexact science!

In response to a question about the risk that ICANN won't raise

enough revenue and the lack of reserves, Mike stated that revenue is

temporarily projected at 10-15% above expenses to build a reserve

equal to one year's expenses.  The reserves currently stand at about

one third of the needed amount.  Mike was also asked if the signing

of an agreement by a ccTLD would deliver revenue to ICANN or whether

the ccTLDs see the agreement as a separate issue from revenue.  His

response was that essentially all of the cc's with significant

registry activity have made contributions to ICANN voluntarily while

awaiting the conclusion of the agreement development process.  The

agreements will contain language about the commitment to support

ICANN's programs financially, but in lieu of those documents having

been signed, contributions are still being made.

The teleconference was adjourned at 2pm PST.  The next event on the

calendar is the distribution by Feb. 9, 2001 of the Preliminary

Budget Document to the Budget Group for comment.

Submitted,

- Diane Schroeder

